
I am unable to make to the Hearing Room 50, where the House Judiciary Committee is 
scheduled to hear HB 415. 
I am writing in opposition to this bill for the way it is written making reference to 
supposed family members.    
How can responsible individuals write a bill like this?   The language of this bill is 
absolutely insane.  
Members of the immediate family includes spouses, parents, brothers, sisters, sons 
and/or daughters. Members of the extended family may include grandparents, aunts, 
uncles, cousins, nephews, nieces and/or siblings-in-law.    Including other 
individuals identified in the wording of the bill is a stretch of the imagination. 
I strongly protest HB415 as it is attempt to be a catch-all and include anyone the 
sponsor wishes to identify as a family member.     
No responsible caring representative should be allowed to submit a bill written like 
HB415.   
You are doing a disservice to the Oregon citizens by submitting HB415 as it is written.    

I am a concerned Oregon citizen.  Freedom isn't free, I want my voice heard. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
David L. Jensen 
 


